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¶ Oct. 3-31, View 
scarecrows uptown 

¶ Oct. 16-17 ïCambre 
House Ghost Tour, See 
art. p.1 

¶ Oct. 14, Cambre House 
Craft Show, See art. p.1  

¶ Oct. 24, Halloween 
Hoopla,6 ï9 p.m. See art. 
p. 1 

¶ Oct. 27, mail-in ballot 
deadline 

¶ Oct. 30, Beggarôs night, 
5:30-7:30 p.m. 

¶ Oct 30-31, Cambre 
House Halloween 
Extravaganza, see art. p1 
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O C T O B E R  

M E E T I N G S  

 

¶ Oct. 13, City Council, 
7:30 p.m. Location TBD 

¶ Please check with your 
organization for updates 
on meetings.  

This edition of See Nauvoo News is sponsored by 
 

State Bank of Nauvoo, 217-453-2515 

Drive By Halloween Hoopla 
 
 Bootiful Nauvoo is hosting a drive by this year on Saturday, October 24, 6-9 p.m.. instead of its usual 
offering.  Help keep the spirit alive in Nauvoo by decorating your house, porch, or yard.  Get your ghosts and 
goblins out of the attic, string up your spookiest skeletons and creepiest cobwebs, and carve your jolliest jack-o-
lanterns.  Participants can sign up to be judged.  Prizes will be awarded for Peopleôs Choice, Judgeôsô Choice, 
and Mayorôs Choice.  Winners will be announced on the Beautiful Nauvoo Facebook page and published in the 
November issue of See Nauvoo News.  Maps and ballots will be available at a drive-up booth that night. (Maps 
will also be available online through the Beautiful Nauvoo Facebook page.  Both maps and ballots can also be 
picked up at local businesses.  To enter the contest or if you questions  please contact Rick or Chris Marshall at 
rmarshall764@gmail.com, 217-453-2490  or Terry Marler at tmarler@byu.net, 217-453-2819.)       

Something funny: The height challenged future-teller who escaped from prison 
was a small medium at large.  

Annual Fall Ghost Tour  
 
 Mark October 16 and 17 on your calendar for the Cambre Houseôs guided two-hour paranormal tour of 
the house and barn led by ñAugusta Paranormalò and ñRaven Rose Paranormal.ò  The $20 per person tour must 
be booked in advance and paid for at the time of booking. (PayPal, Venmo, or Square are accepted.) Tours, 
limited to ten each, begin at 7:00, 8:00, and 9:00 p.m.  State guidelines for COVID will be followed.  Call or text 
309-221-9803 to book today. 

Halloween Extravaganza 
 
 On Friday and Saturday, October 30 and 31, the Cambre House is hosting a Hallween Extravaganza in 
conjunction with the Kingsley Inn and guests Karen Rontowski and the Southern Gypsies. After Fridayôs fall- 
themed dinner, provided by from River Rocks in Fort Madison, the group will be entertained with standup 
comedy followed by an investigation of the Kingsley Inn.  On Saturday, walk-ins can enjoy Tarot readings from 
11 to 3 p.m. Lastly, there will be an investigation at Cambre House. Tickets for part or all of the events are 
available on Event Brite or through Paypal.  

Trick-or-Treating: Friday Oct. 30th, 5:30ñ7:30 p.m. 

Gru looking for his 
minions.  Not to 

worry.  Heôll be united with 
them soon! 

Is Your Scarecrow Ready? 
  
 Scarecrows will line Mulholland the month of October. They need to be up by October 3 in order to be 
judged; however they may be added at anytime during the month. So, if you have always wanted to make a 
scarecrow, now is your chance. They can be as simple or elaborate as you want.  
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City Council Minutes 
September 8, 2020 

 
 The shortest Nauvoo City Council meeting in this 
correspondentôs memory took place on a cool September 
evening last Tuesday at the historic Hotel Nauvoo, where better 
social distancing could take place. The meeting clocked out at 
just over 18 minutes. Five of the six aldermen were present, plus 
two members of the public (with 3 more watching online).  
The City Council used that time to approve the following: 

¶ Take no action on President Trumpôs payroll tax deferral. 
(This matter had been discussed with City employees, who 
did not want to have their payroll tax withholdings deferred.) 

¶ Pay for any copay costs for COVID-19 tests for City 
personnel not covered by insurance  

¶ Approve a 16x32 covered deck extension on the back of the 
house at 635 S. Fulmer. 

¶ Remove from the agenda the proposal to allow chicken coops 
within the City limits.  

¶ Extend the City Tourism Directorôs contract another 30 days.  

¶ Set the hours for trick-or-treating on Beggarôs Night (Friday, 
October 30) at 5:30-7:30p.m. 

 Alderman Larry Nicholl reported on availability of 
federal grant money from the United States Department of 
Agriculture Community Facility Grant. This grant would pay 
for 55% (or $50,000, whichever is less) of costs of new 
equipment, facilities, such as library, sewer lines, a dump truck, 
etc. 

-Submitted by Alan Moberly 

Screening Station Available at Memorial Hospital 
 A steel building now replaces a 
tent to accommodate not only drive-thru 
COVID-19 tests but also certain 
laboratory blood draws as well as flu 
vaccinations.    The drive-thru 
convenience, with garage doors to enter 

and exit from a climate-controlled building, allows testing to be 
performed in the comfort of their vehicle. 

Bench Destroyed on Nauvoo Riverwalk 
 

 Sometime after Labor Day one of the three 
commemorative benches that were placed on the lookout area at 
the west end of Parley Street was removed from the fasteners and 
destroyed.  No cause has been given. No suspect has been 
found.  If you have any information leading to the perpetrator of 
this vandalism, please contact City Hall or Nauvoo 
police.  Nauvoo Riverwalk is located along River Street between 
Hwy.96 and Parley.  The walk includes signage about the river 
and area wildlife as well as benches strategically placed along the 
path for the enjoyment of all.  

Voting by Mail 
 If you do not plan to vote in person on November 3,  
make sure to give yourself and election officials plenty of time 
to complete the process required of a mail-in ballot.  Rules and 
dates vary by state. (Find links at usps.com/votinginfo or 
contact your election board to confirm dates.)  In Illinois, a mail
-in ballot (also called ñabsentee ballotò)  must be requested at 
least 15 days before election day and must be mailed in at least 
seven days before Election Day, or by October 27.  

Driverôs Licenses Extended for Seniors 
 If you are 75 years or older, your driverôs licenses is 
valid one year beyond the currently listed 2020 expiration date, 
or 2021, because of COVID-19.  The expiration date for all 
other Illinoisansô driverôs licenses and plate stickers was pushed 
to November 1.  If possible, do your renewals online to avoid 
long lines at driverôs license facilities. 

Nauvoo Historical Society 
 
 Do you have 2-3 hours to help with a project at the Weld 
House Museum? As discussed at the last board meeting, we have 
the opportunity for some volunteer labor to come to the Weld 
House to help move some items and rearrange a couple of 
displays.  The young missionaries from the Church of Jesus 
Christ of Latter-day Saints need to contribute service hours and 
are up for lifting, moving, and going up and down staircases!  But 
a couple of more pairs of hand is needed. 
 There are some items in the basement that could be 
brought upstairs for review and boxes of books in the front hall 
that need to be brought to the Heritage Room area, and other 
items re-shelved.  Since the museum is not open, the basement 
items can be sorted/organized in the Weld House instead of 
taking them to the room at the school. 
 The missionaries are available Friday October 2, from 1-
4 p.m. in the afternoons.  One or two other volunteers are needed. 
It would be especially helpful to have a long-time local resident 
who may recognize items/photographs.  You do not need to be 
able to lift, although if you can, that would be great.  We probably 
need help to take inventory and sort what comes out of 
the basement.   Please let me know if you are available. Call Rita 
Souther, h. 217-453-6635 or c. 571-308-4619.  If you have time 
the following week, we may be able to set up another workday, 
perhaps a Saturday morning. 

Another funny: In a democracy itôs your vote that counts. In 
feudalism itôs your count that votes.  

October Updates from Baxterôs Vineyards 
 Harvest is in the air and the apple orchards are open for 
U-Pick apples at Baxterôs Vineyards. Call (217) 453-2528 to see 
which varieties are ready! 
 Bocephus Wayne will be on the Patio on Sunday, 
October 25 from 3-6 p.m. with live music for everyone to enjoy.  
Details on happenings are on Facebook.com/nauvoowinery 

KL Real Estate Adds Broker 
 

 KL Real Estate is pleased to 
announced that we have welcomed Jocelyn 
Priebe as a fellow RealtorÈ to our brokerage. 
Jocelyn graduated from Nauvoo-Colusa in 
2004, and lives in Nauvoo along with her 
husband, Brandon and two children, Taylor 
and Brody. Jocelyn enjoys staying active in 
the community and serves as the co-chair for 
the Sts. Peter & Paul Godôs Portion Day 
Committee, the Treasurer for the Nauvoo 
Athletic Association and helps husband 
Brandon with the Nauvoo Grape Festivalôs Entertainment Tent. 
In addition to her work helping people find their ideal property, 
Jocelyn also helps as needed at Sts. Peter & Paul School. 
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About Town on Mulholland 
 

 This year is a challenging oneðin case you hadnôt 
noticed.  Businesses have had to adjust; new hours along with 
creative ways to serve customers have required creative 
approaches.  In some cases, the new ñdown timeò has afforded 
owners a chance to make some needed changes.   

¶Nauvoo Products  According to business owner Matt Poppe, the 
eight production employees are keeping up with orders.  Suppliers 
and assembly plants, however, have slowed down because of the 
Virus.  Had suppliers been running full time, Matt indicated that 
one or two additional employees would have been needed. 

¶Nauvoo Market Place  Although business was down 50% this 
summer due to the pageantôs cancellation, manager Sharon Cohen 
was pleased to announce that business has been surprisingly good 
under the circumstances.  From August to end of September, 
business has equaled or exceeded last year during the same period. 
The store offers a casual atmosphere in which Tri-State area 
customers, the occasional tourist, and local residents can stroll 
through the store where items from the past beckon them.  It is also 
a place for chit-chatting.  Sharon is grateful to Nauvoo residents for 
supporting the Market Place. 

¶Country Cottage Antique Shoppe  Susie Siegfriedôs shop has 
been at its location for 18 years.  She noted that campers from 
Nauvoo State Park as well as those from the Tri-State Area who are 
familiar with what the store has to offer have been stopping by 
since her reopening in May.  Her hours have changed:  Wednesday, 
Thursday, Friday, and Saturday from 10:30-5:00. For those needing 
information re: inventory, call 217.453.6479 during business 
hours.  Leave a message if there is no answer. 

¶Annieôs Custard Helen Campbell is still making custard, bread 
pudding, cinnamon rolls, waffles, and chicken salad.  Annieôs 
opens early (8 a.m.-2:00 p.m. ) and stays late (5:00-9:37! p.m.) in 
order to accommodate the faithful and the chance passerby.  Itôs a 
great place to eat AND visit! 

¶Eborn Books  Eborn Books specializes in new and used books and 
memorabilia that focus on the Latter-day Saints.  Manager Dave 
Hammer is using the business turn-down time to work on a new 
website for the store while he serves the occasional browser, 
mostly from the Tri-State area who are out and about on a short 
getaway.  He is hoping that the website, ebornbooksnauvoo.com, 
will be up by the end of the year.   

¶Red Front  Owner Morgan Squire is happy to let everyone know 
that business has been much better than she thought it would 
be.  Community support has ñblown her away.ò  Favorites of 
customers are chicken salad, Burgerdilla tortilla (a wrapped burger 
w/chipotle and bacon), and the signature Sômore ñbrick.ò  For the 
fall, the restaurant is working on take-and-bake orders and 
soups.  Order online or eat in (seating is at half capacity and masks 
are required).   

¶Three Keys Business has been ñdifferent,ò but the doors have 
remained open and business has been steady.  Hours have been 
adjusted: Monday-Saturday from 10 a.m. -5 p.m.. Thanks to Three 
Keysô online boutique (threekeyscollection.com), the customer 
base continues to grow and brings in regular visitors from the 
Nauvoo and the Tri-State area Or, you can shop online, following 
their Facebook page for regular deals and sales (https://
www.facebook.com/threekeyscollection) and by joining them on 
their Instagram page (@threekeysboutique). Owner Jean Brown 
says that her loyal customers make coming in to work every day 
fulfilling. 

¶Fudge Factory According to Jo Brown, Saturdays have been a 
great for business.  Locals and occasional tourists, are keeping the 
fudge makersô skills from getting rusty.  New hours, Mondayï 
Friday 11 a.m.-5 p.m., Saturday 9 a.m.ï 5 p.m.. For orders call 217
-453-6389. (Itôs not too early to start thinking about Christmas!) 

¶Allyn House Tanner Christensen, who works for a group of Idaho 
investors who recently leased the Allyn House, outlined a five-year 
plan of recreating the store and adjacent areas, including the house 
south of the business.  All buildings, including the house to the 
south, will be remodeled as well as the four apartments upstairs.  The 
store will get a face lift with both rooms facing Mulholland 
becoming one merchandising area where the Allyn House name and 
inventory will remain the same. The investors are hoping to establish 
a venue not only for shopping but a relaxed area for the community 
to enjoy.  A full opening is planned for spring of 2021.  As of 
September 22, two of the four apartments have been rented; two one-
bedrooms are available.  Call Tanner at 509-761-2730 for more 
information.   

¶Nauvoo Pharmacy  Pharmacist LuAnn Haas and Tammy Bevier 
have been the main staffers of one of Nauvooôs health lifelines 
during the COVID lockdown. Being extremely cautious, foot traffic 
has been kept to a minimum, with curbside pickup being the main 
method of transactions. However, those needing a greeting card, etc. 
are welcomed in the store.  Masks are required.  LuAnn noted that 
flu shots would be available after the first of October and suggested 
calling for an appointment (inside or out) at 217-453-2717. Other 
immunizations are available, as needed. She also indicated that it is 
time to review Medicare Part D enrollment.  She is available to all 
customers and others who need her assistance in helping to find the 
right plan.  (Plans are based on medication(s) taken, which can 
change from year to year because of an individualôs health 
needs.)  Call number mentioned above for an appointment.   While it 
ñgets lonelyò because of lack of customer flow, LuAnn is pleased 
that customers have been cooperative, considerate, and have 
expressed appreciation. 

¶Kraus Furniture Time to liquidate after 68 years!  John Allen 
indicated that the plan was to have all extraneous items sold at the 
September 25 and 26 sale.  However, the sale will be extended to 
October 2 and 3, if necessary.  Call the furniture store at 217-453-
2310 for more information.  Leave a message, if necessary.  The 
bittersweet closing of the store offers an upside.  Available for rent to 
a new enterprise is an 8,000+ sq. ft. area (including the storage area 
to the north at the rear of the store plus additional storage footage at 
the rear of the building.)  Interested?  Call Dan Kraus at 217-357-
4905 for more information. [FYI: The former Art Needlework store 
to the west is also available for rent.]  

¶Zions Mercantile Bailee Christiansen, one of the owners, reports 
that decks and patios of both buildings, along with other upgrades, 
are being attended to with the help of family and friends.  Because of 
the present business climate, they have no hard deadline.  Mercantile 
store hours are 9 a.m.-6:00 p.m., Monday through Saturday.  They 
are closed Sunday.  The Nauvoo Gallery, to the east, might be open 
by November. Presently work is being done on the printing and 
framing of new art.  The Christiansenôs have recently purchased a 
home in Nauvoo where Bailee will reside on a permanent basis. 

¶Hotel Nauvoo  The Hotel continues offering Friday and Saturday 
carry out service between 5-7 p.m. through the month of 
October.  Rooms are available throughout the year.  Food orders and/
or room reservations may be made at 217.453.2211. 

¶Ramsey Financial Services The staff at Ramsey Financial Services 
have maintained normal office hours of Monday - Friday, 8:30 a.m. 
to 5 p.m. in order to serve our communityôs needs and we have 
welcomed phone calls versus in person visits. Our office phone 
number is 217.453.2241. We appreciate the local support and are 
looking forward to 2021!  

¶KL Real Estate Realtors È Kim Logan and Jocelyn Priebe have 
been actively working with home buyers and sellers during the 
pandemic and have seen an uptick in the amount of virtual showings 
as well as people looking to enjoy smaller, rural towns. Calls and 
texts can be sent to Kim at 319.325.3852 and Jocelyn at 
217.430.8486.  



Articles may be submitted at any time to  

seenauvoonews@gmail.com 

Deadline for the November issues is October 23 

See Nauvoo News may be picked up at the following locations for a suggested donation of twenty-five cents: City Hall, 

Dollar General, Fudge Factory, Grandpa Johnõs, Motley Fitness, Nauvoo Clinic, Nauvoo Market Place,  Nauvoo Pharmacy, 

State Bank of Nauvoo,  The Red Front, Three Keys Collection and Winning Looks.  The newsletter may also be found 

online at Beautiful Nauvoo's Facebook Page and at www.beautifulnauvoo.com. Note: The See Nauvoo News staff reserves 

the right to condense event information, referring readers to reference sites for specific event details. 

Memorial Hospital Achieves Five-star Rating 

 

 Small, but mighty.  The Centers for Medicare and 
Medicaid Services (CMS) released their annual patient 
experience rating for hospitals nationwide.  On July 31, 
Memorial Hospital, Carthage, was rated one of only 266 
hospitals out of 3,478 hospitals nationwide to have achieved a 
five-star rating.  It is equal to ranking in the top 8% of hospitals 
nationwide.  It is the only hospital in the region to win this award 
and one of only 12 Illinois hospitals to have obtained this level 
of excellence and patient satisfaction. Congratulations! 

New Documentary Being Made in Nauvoo 
 
 Bailee Christiansen, a member of family-owned Zions 
Mercantile, indicated that a documentary is being done by a 
friend of the Christiansen family. According to Bailee, it will 
present an ñunbiased look at Joseph Smithôs plan to have a tomb 
built for the Smith family that was to be located close to Temple 
Block.ò  While the exact location has never been found, many 
have pursued the location.  The group will return in November 
for further interviews and in the spring for a reinactment that 
will be included in the presentation.  [Joseph Johnstun has 
written a scholarly paper on this subject entitled ñTo Lie in 
Yonder Tombò where he postulates the tomb was near the 
drinking fountain on Temple Block. Itôs great to have a 
happening all can look forward to.  

Pelicans  
 

 Myriads of pelicansðliterally thousands- flew like an 
unfurling ribbon along the Mississippi flyway past Nauvoo in 
mid- September.  A few days later, additional thousands were 
seen ñrestingò on the water.  Is it time to go South already??  

Detect Scams 
 
The attachments or links look odd:  Unsolicited emails and 
texts often come with links or attachments that contain malware, 
which can damage your computer or provide address to personal 
data on your device.  Examine the link before you click on 
it:  Hover your mouse over it to reveal the full address.  An end-
ing of ñ.ru,ò for example means the site was registered in Russia, 
where a lot of scams originate.  And donôt open attachments in 
emails youôre not expecting. 
The site address has misspellings:  This is another tip-off t a 
face website  Hover our mouse over the URL so you can see the 
full address, and if it seems off or wrong somehow, take that as a 
sign not to trust it. 

-taken from Consumer Reports, October 2020 

Tour Nauvoo Historic Sites! 
 
 Due to COVID-19, all of the historic sites are closed. 
Currently, video tours of almost 20 different sites can be 
experienced right from your very own home! During the live 
video tour experience, you can expect to hear stories of the 
Saints who lived here, watch demonstrations of daily pioneer 
activities, and see original artifacts from the 1840s. To sign up 
for a tour visit nauvootours.as.me  

New, architecturally interesting in Sycamore Haven 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Annual Craft Show  
 
The Cambre Houseôs craft show was 
moved from earlier in the year to 
Saturday, October 24. Craft vendors 
and food will be featured outside amid 
the farmôs fall colors from 10 a.m. to 4 

p.m. Free tours of the house are open to the public all day. 
Additional details and more information about the Cambre House 
can be found online at Facebook.com/CambreHouse.  

Great River Road Construction  
 

 It appears that the November 9 deadline still holds true 
for work to be completed on the river road.  Removal of bridge 
two miles south of Nauvoo (pictured below) and deck 

replacement (pictured above) show that the work is proceeding 
nicely. The Connable Road, a township road many have used as 
a detour, has seen heavier traffic than usual.  Harvest has 
begun.  Be especially careful of the slower moving farm 
equipment that also uses this artery. It will be nice to see 
the road open again.  


